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BUSINESS 

 

Burnside High School, Christchurch: $2000 to support the establishment of the Business 
Education Partnership between the school and Airways Corporation. 

 

Christ's College, Christchurch: $2000 to support the establishment of the Business 

Education Partnership between the school and Jade Software. 

 
Japan New Zealand Business Council: $6400 to assist five Asia:NZ Young Leaders who are 
members of the Japan New Zealand Business Council to attend the annual meeting held in 

Osaka, Japan. 

 

John Paul College, Rotorua: $2000 to support the establishment of the Business 

Education Partnership between the school and Red Stag Timber Ltd. 

 
Minka Webb, John Paul College, Rotorua: $2000 to assist with travel to Shanghai as part 

of the Business Studies Teachers trip. 

  

Saint Kentigern College, Auckland: $2000 to support the establishment of the Business 

Education Partnership between the school and Tokyo Food. 
 

Samuel Marsden Collegiate School, Wellington: $2000 to support the establishment of 

the Business Education Partnership between the school and Story Inc. 

 

Steve Aldhamland, Christchurch Boys' High School, Christchurch: $2000 to assist with 

travel to Shanghai as part of the Business Studies Teachers trip. 
 

 

CULTURE 

 

Alice Canton: $6000 to assist in undertaking a creative industry secondment to Asia in 
2012. 

 

Alyx Duncan: $4000 to assist in finishing the film ‘The Red House’ for the screening at 

2012 New Zealand International Film Festival. 

 

Anime New Zealand Limited: $3000 to support Overload 2012, a New Zealand comic and 
manga convention, to showcase the work of Japanese illustrator Fuzichoco. 

 

Artspace: $4000 to assist in hosting Filipino artist Maria Taniguchi exhibition’s in 

Auckland. 

 
Asian Events Trust: $2000 to assist in hosting the Xiamen Song and Dance Troupe for the 

Wellington Chinese New Year Festival. 

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Creative New Zealand: $5000 to assist in the hosting of 

two curators from Japan and Korea at the Te Manu Ka Tau. 

 
Asia New Zealand Foundation/Curators Tour 2011: $39,000 to assists three New 

Zealand curators in travelling to Korea and China for a three week tour of arts institutions.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Korea 2012: $8250 to assist New Zealand artist Liyen 

Chong to travel to Seoul, South Korea, for the fifth Asia New Zealand 
Foundation/Changdong Artist Studio artist residency exchange. 

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Sapporo 2012: $9200 to assist with costs of a New 

Zealand artist to undertake a two month residency at S-AiR Sapporo in Japan.  
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Asia New Zealand Foundation/Sapporo 2012: $7050 to assist Canterbury School of Fine 

Arts, University of Canterbury, in hosting an artist from S-AiR Sapporo in 2012 as part of 

the NS43 Exchange. 
 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Three Shadows Residency 2012: $15,878 to assist in 

sending Kate Woods, a New Zealand photographic artist to the Three Shadows Center of 

Photography Art in Beijing, China, on an inaugural artist's residency. 

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Wellington Artist Residency Exchange residency 2012: 
$15,270 to assist a Wellington based artist selected by Wellington City Council Arts 

programme to complete a three month residency at Red Gate Beijing, China and also to 

assist an artist from Asia to complete a three month residency in Wellington. 

 

Asumi Mizuo: $2500 to assist in travelling to Japan to conduct research for the exhibition 
of 'Forgotten Prospect'. 

 

Auckland Council: $2300 to assist in staging the Loy Krathong Wishing Stream event at 

the Auckland International Cultural Festival. 

 

Auckland Festival of Photography: $1000 to support the presentation of a new work by 
emerging Chinese Aucklander James K Lowe. 

 

Auckland Writers and Readers Festival Charitable Trust: $4000 to assist in bringing 

Chandran Nair for their annual festival. 

 
Brydee Rood: $2345 to assist in participating in the Sowing Seeds residency at the Kaman 

Art Foundation in Jodhpur, India. 

 

City Gallery Wellington: $5000 to support a multi faceted and multi venue presentation of 

the Korean musical duo - Michelangelo Pistoletto Band in New Zealand. 

 
Debbie Donnelly: $1000 to assist in attending the Shibori symposium in Hong Kong. 

 

Deborah Rea: $2700 to assist with travel costs to the Tantidhatri Festival in Mumbai and 

Kerala, India. 

 
Drum Productions Ltd: $4000 to assist in the staging of the Asia Pasifika segment of 

Westfield Style Pasifika 2011. 

 

Dunedin City Council: $1000 to assist in staging the Chinese New Year event. 

 

Dylan Lardelli: $1751 to support New Zealand artist's collaboration with Japanese artist 
Nanae Yoshimura. 

 

Elise Bishop: $2000 to assist with travel costs to Japan to attend the Simple Tea Bowl 

Workshop. 

 
Filmwork Ltd: $2000 to assist in completing an animated film telling the story of ‘Wing 

Chun’. 

 

Govett Brewster Art Gallery: $6000 to assist in staging the exhibition ‘Sub-Tropical Heat: 

new art from South Asia’. 

 
Hastings District Council: $1500 to support the hosting of the Destination Thailand event. 

 

Hokushin Shinoh Ryu Iai-Do of New Zealand Inc: $1500 to assist in bringing Master 

Shihan Goho Gong to demonstrate at the Auckland Lantern Festival. 
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Hindu Council of New Zealand Inc: $2000 to assist in staging of the Rotorua Deepawali 

Festival. 

 
Jack Body: $3000 to assist in hosting Xiao Ma in New Zealand. 

 

Joanna Jerkins: $4000 to assist in the staging the premiere season of a one-woman 

theatre script ‘Chop/Stick’. 

 

Jonathan Baxter: $2490 to assist New Zealand artist to create a 3D Japanese origami 
artwork display at the Auckland Museum. 

 

New Zealand International Festival of the Arts Trust: $6500 to assist in hosting Indian 

artist Shivkumar Sharma and towards the production of ‘TeZukA’. 

 
New Zealand Academy of Bharata-Natyam: $5000 to assist in producing 'Shree Krishna 

Leela' in Wellington. 

 

New Zealand Academy of Bharata-Natyam: $3000 to support the dance work of ‘Satvika-

Forms of the Formless’ to Christchurch and present at the Body Festival 2012. 

 
New Zealand Japan Society of Auckland: $2596 to support the Taste of Japan 2012 by 

bringing a Japanese sweet maker to Auckland. 

 

Otago Polytechnic: $5000 to support artist Chee Wang Ng with an art installation at the 

Dunedin School of Art Gallery.  
 

Prayas Cultural Group of New Zealand Inc: $2000 to assist in staging 'Raktakarabi' and 

'Rudali' in Auckland. 

 

Queenstown Lake District Council: $3048 to provide translations of display panels into 

Mandarin for the Arrowtown Chinese Village. 
 

Renee Liang: $3000 to assist in staging of ‘The Bone Feeder’ in Auckland. 

 

Ross Stevenson: $1000 to assist New Zealand film selector to attend China Animal and 

Nature Film Festival. 
 

Samuel Rawlings: $2400 to assist in staging an exhibition of 'Crouching Kiwi, Hidden 

Taniwha', as part of the Wellington Chinese New Year Festival. 

 

School of Architecture and Planning, University of Auckland: $2000 to assist with 

hosting Junya Ishigami, Japanese architect, on a lecture tour to Auckland. 
 

Simon Gamble, UNITEC Institute of Technology: $4000 to assist in undertaking an artist 

in residence programme at the Taipei Arts Village, Taiwan. 

 

Stagecraft Theatre Inc: $1000 to assist in staging 'The Wife Who Spoke Japanese in Her 
Sleep' in Wellington. 

 

St Paul Street Gallery, AUT University: $2000 to assist Cambodian artist Vandy Rattana 

to travel to New Zealand to exhibit his work and give a presentation. 

 

Strike Percussion Trust: $2000 to attend the International Percussion Festival in Seoul, 
South Korea. 

 

The Documentary New Zealand Trust: $2000 to assist in bringing Singapore based 

producer Vikram Channa to New Zealand for the 2012 Forum by Documentary Edge. 
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The Migrating Kitchen Trust: $2500 to assist in creating a DVD that formed part of the 

Filipino kitchen for the Migrating Kitchen exhibition at Te Manawa Museum, Palmerston 

North. 
 

The World Buskers Festival Trust: $3000 to assist in hosting two Japanese artists for the 

festival in Christchurch. 

 

Waikato Institute of Technology: $3500 to assist in hosting Japanese artist Haco to 

attend the Spark Festival in Waikato. 
 

White Fungus Partnership: $1000 to assist in the staging of the ‘White Fungus 12 Release 

Event’ at Taipei Contemporary Art Center, Taiwan. 

 

White Fungus: $4000 to support the staging of a series of four events featuring 
performances by two Asian artists. 

 

Victoria University Gamelan Club (Gamelan Padhang Moncar): $2500 to assist in 

performing at WOMAD 

 

Yamin Tun: $4500 to assist in producing ‘Two Princes' in Auckland. 
 

 

EDUCATION 

 

AFS Intercultural Programmes: $19,600 to send eight New Zealand teachers to participate 
in the Korea Study Programme for School Leaders in Seoul, South Korea. 

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Singapore Principals' Forum 2012: $8000 to 

assist four principals to participate in Asia New Zealand Foundation’s Singapore Principals 

Forum. 

 
Auckland Girls' Grammar School: $2500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware 

school. 

 

Balmoral School: $2500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 
Blake Turnbull: $2000 to participate in a university exchange visits to Japan for 10 

months. 

 

Burnside High School: $3500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 

Carisbrook School: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 
 

Darfield High School: $3500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 

David Holborow Memorial Scholarship programme: $9000 awarded to outstanding 

students of Korean descent and a descendant of New Zealand Korean war veteran who 
intend to study at a New Zealand tertiary institution in 2012. The grant of students of 

Korean descent was awarded to Gayoung Lee and Ryan Cha. The veterans scholarship was 

awarded to Dillon Logan.  

 

Erin Folster: $5000 to participate in a university exchange visits to Japan for 10 months. 

 
Freya Morris-Cole: $2000 to participate in a university exchange visit to Kansai University, 

Japan. 

 

Hay Park School: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 

Huihe (Lucy) Wu: $5000 to travel to Japan for a 12 month student exchange. 
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Lynfield College: $2500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 
Manurewa West School: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 

Minjia Bei: $4500 to participate in a 12 month student exchange to Keio University, Japan. 

 

New Lynn Primary School, Auckland: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia 

Aware school. 
 

Nigel Hay: $2000 to participate in a university exchange visits to Japan for 10 months. 

 

Otago Girls' High School, Dunedin: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia 

Aware school. 
 

Paremata School, Wellington: $5000 to implement initiatives to become and Asia Aware 

school. 

 

Rangiora High School: $3500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 
Riccarton High School, Christchurch: $2500 to implement initiatives to become an Asia 

Aware school. 

 

Ryan McIntyre: $2000 to participate in a university exchange visits to Japan for 10 

months. 
 

Tauranga Girls' College: $5000 to implement initiatives to become an Asia Aware school. 

 

Takapuna Normal Intermediate, North Shore: $2500 to implement initiatives to become 

an Asia Aware school. 

 
Yvette Shaw: $2000 to participate in a university exchange visits to Japan for 10 months 

 

 

MEDIA 

 
Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Shanghai Daily: $3500 to assist with 
expenses incurred by visiting Shanghai Daily journalist Wing Tan (Tan Weiyun), to 

undertake a one-month internship at the Otago Daily Times in Dunedin.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation/Spring Jefferson Fellowship: $11,500 awarded to New 

Zealand Listener deputy editor, Karyn Scherer, to participate in the East-West Center's 

Spring Jefferson Fellowship.  
 

Charles Anderson, Fairfax Media Auckland: $5000 to undertake an internship at the 
International Herald Tribune in Hong Kong.  

 

Charlotte Bellis, Prime News/Sky TV: $3600 to undertake a reporting assignment in 

India. 
 

Damian Christie, Television New Zealand: $6266 to travel Guangzhou, China, to research 

and film for a half-hour television programme profiling several New Zealand businesses with 

manufacturing bases in China, producing goods for New Zealand and beyond.  

 
Francesca Lee, Fairfax Media: $2600 to travel to Hong Kong in July to interview skilled 

immigrants before they depart for New Zealand and to interview New Zealand expatriates 

living and working in Hong Kong.  
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Kerry McBride, Dominion Post: $3500 to undertake a six-week internship at the Shanghai 
Daily in China.  

 

Kim Choe, TV3: $5000 to undertake a four-week internship at Metro TV in Jakarta, 
Indonesia. 

 

Kiwi Asian Journalism Scholarship: $5000 awarded to Melissa Low.  

 
Krissy Dwyer: $3500 to undertake a six-week internship at the Jakarta Globe in Indonesia. 

 
Kris Shannon, APN National Publications: $3000 to undertake a six-week internship at 
the Deccan Herald in Bangalore, India. 

 
Laura Walters: $5000 to undertake a three-month internship at Phnom Penh Post in 

Cambodia. 

 

Jenee Tibshraeny: $5000 to undertake the ACICIS Journalism Professional Practicum in 
Jakarta, Indonesia. 

 

Joy Reid, Television New Zealand: $6720 to undertake a reporting assignment to file a 

series of stories on New Zealanders living and working in Bangladesh.  

 
Mark Crysell and Julie Clothier, Television New Zealand: $10,000 to travel to the 

Toyama region of Japan to follow up on a group of Japanese students who were studying at 

Kings Language School in Christchurch when the February 22, 2011 earthquake struck. 

 

Michelle Cooke: $3600 to travel Cambodia and Laos to research a series of stories for 

Fairfax Media digital. 
 

Nicholas Dwyer: $3500 to travel to Tokyo and Kyoto, Japan, to research stories on Japan's 

music scenes and the country's culture after the March 2011 earthquake and tsunami.  

 
Nicholas Jones, New Zealand Herald: $5000 to undertake an internship at the Philippine 
Star in the Philippines.  

 
Nigel Moffiet: $2500 to undertake an internship at China Daily Online in Beijing, China. 

 
Rosie Tuck: $2500 to undertake an internship at China Daily Online in Beijing in China. 

 

Ruth Le Pla: $3000 to travel to Seoul, South Korea, to attend the Harvard Project for Asian 
and International Relations Asia Conference and to interview New Zealand officials and 

business people in Seoul. 

 

Talia Shadwell: $5000 to undertake the ACICIS Journalism Professional Practicum in 

Jakarta, Indonesia.  

 
 

YOUNG LEADERS 

 

Alexei Dunayev: $1000 to assist in travel to speak at the Singapore Management 

University (SMU) on the topic of entrepreneurship and the startup ecosystem in New 

Zealand.  
 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Young Leaders Reunion Speakers: $5300 

awarded to three young leaders, Robert Thomson (Japan), Faisal Hassan (Bangladesh) and 

Graham Rhodes (Hong Kong) to join the Young Leaders Reunion held in Tauranga.  
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Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Young Leaders Network Reunion Travel 

Subsidies: $2000 awarded to four young leaders, Hai Sue Kang (Christchurch), Thomas 

Appleton (Wellington), Lucy Morris (Dunedin) and Kate Alexander (Christchurch) to join the 
Young Leaders Reunion held in Tauranga.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Dream 2012 Summer Programme, 

Indonesia: $3901.60 to assist Alice Wang to attend the conference in Yogyakarta, 

Indonesia.  

 
Asia New Zealand Foundation Operation/Track II: $6000 to assist two New Zealand 

based young leaders Chris Wong and Christian Yao, and one based in China, Alex Worker, 

 to join the Business Studies Teachers trip to Shanghai.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operation/Track II: $3670 to assist Callum Martin to 
attend the Asia Pacific Roundtable in Kuala Lumpur in Malaysia.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Track II: $5000 to assist Lucy Coghill to 

attend the Track II dialogues in Beijing, China, and Hanoi, Vietnam.  

 

Asia New Zealand Foundation Operational/Track II: $5000 to assist Areti Metuamate to 
attend the Track II meetings in Delhi, India, and Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia.  

 

Dana MacDiarmid: $2400 scholarship awarded to study Mandarin in China with the 

Confucius Institute. 

 
Kate Yesberg: $1000 to attend the Transit of Venus Forum in Gisborne. 

 

Junita Douglass: $6000 to assist with travel to Bangkok, Thailand, to undertake a six 

month internship opportunity with UNESCO. 

 

Nick Taylor: $2400 scholarship awarded to study Mandarin in China with the Confucius 
Institute. 

 

Michelle McCarthy: $1000 to attend the Transit of Venus Forum in Gisborne.  

 

New Zealand-Sino Youth Exchange: $15,000 to assist five members of the Young Leaders 
Network, to participate in the exchange. They were Alex Worker, Anna-marie Luke, Herman 

Visagie, Greg Simmonds and Jeanne McKnight.  

 

Simon Gray: $5000 scholarship awarded to study Islamic Studies in Indonesia through the 

ACICIS programme run by Murdoch University in Western Australia. 

 
Tiny Toones Project: $8500 to assist in organising an outreach project with a hip hop 

dance crew from Cambodia. 

 

Young Leaders Network Dunedin Cluster: $100 to assist in organising a taiko drumming 

performance and workshop at Macandrew Bay Primary School as part of the Asia 
Awareness Day in Dunedin. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


